
RBCC BOARD MEETING 4/23/25 

 

In Attendance: Gerd Prewett Alan Ross Anne Nolan 
 Jessica Reisman Glenda Walton Nancy Bowman 
 Marcus Miglorie   

   
 
Board approved minutes from its 3/26/25 meeting.  
 

 

Discussion items (Action Items in Bold Italic)  

1. Review of recent RBCC events: 
a. 4/9 Member Meeting speaker on SDOT’s Henderson project – good, 

audience was engaged. 
b. 4/17 Beach Talk – great, with about 50 attending, some new faces too. 
c. 4/19 Plant and Seed Share – rain dampened attendance but all plants 

were gone by Sunday. 
2. Updates on upcoming RBCC events: 

a. 5/3 Meaningful Movie, “Join or Die". New small group discussion format 
follows movie.  Promoting at Emerson and Skyway Library, to name a few. 

b. 7/12 Day of Service – City site not yet activated.  Jessica, Nancy and 
Anne need to decide ideal number of volunteers for intended clean-
up scope and T-shirts. 

c. 7/13 Garden Stroll – Danielle, Sari, Erin and Joan are organizers. 
3. Committee reports 

a. Financial – Gerd reported that rentals remain strong. 
b. Building – Gerd reported that relined curtains are done.  Other possible 

projects on hold until we hear back on 4Culture grant, which should be in 
June.  Gerd also mentioned that the recently replaced front window was 
leaking, but she had the contractors fix it. 

c. Social / Member - Nancy, Jessica, Anne Nolan 
1. Jessica and Nancy proposed, and Board approved, hosting a Block 

Party on Pilgrim, between 60th and 61st, on 8/17, featuring the Jazz 
Jam group.  Details to follow. 

d. Technology – Alan updated the website and is awaiting next Beach Talk 
topic and more info on Meaningful Movie. 

 
4. Alan reminded all to follow Club’s publicity guidelines – be specific and clear.  

5. Board approved up to $200 for artificial plants for the Clubhouse’s planters.  
Don will choose plants and do the arrangements. 

6. Board approved request for free rental from AARTH (African American 
REACH & TEACH Health Ministry), a nonprofit organization dedicated to 
promoting health and well-being in the African American community through 



education, wellness initiatives, and community resources for a Health Fair 
open to the public.  It will take place sometime in August. 

7. Board agreed to a small work party on 5/17 from 10-noon to do some yard 
clean-up around the club. Anyone who plans to participate should bring work 
gloves and garden tools. 

 

FUTURE SPEAKERS  

• May: James Keblas, Update on Slow Waters project (Gerd)  
• June: Old Florence Crittenden Home (Nancy)  
• July: No speaker  
• August: Ice Cream Social 

  

Next Board Meeting: 5/28/25 

 


